
NEENAH POLICE COMMISSION MINUTES 

November 6, 2019  -  7:00 a.m. 

Neenah Police Department Community Room 

 

 

 

Present: Commissioners Steve Morton, Gilbert Mueller, Judd Stevenson, Kim Skorlinski, and 

Laura Kemps 

 

Also Present: Police Chief Aaron Olson and Director of Human Resources Lindsay Kehl 

 

Commissioner Morton called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.  He noted a quorum was present. 

 

It was moved by Commissioner Skorlinksi and seconded by Commissioner Stevenson that the minutes of 

the October 9, 2019, regular meeting be approved.  Four commissioners voted in favor of the motion.  

One commissioner abstained.  

 

It was moved by Commissioner Stevenson and seconded by Commissioner Skorlinski that the minutes of 

the October 9, 2019, executive meeting be approved.  Four commissioners voted in favor of the motion.  

One commissioner abstained. 

 

Police Chief Report: 

Police Chief Aaron Olson reported that Investigator Adam Streubel is planning to retire on 2-7-2020. 

Investigator Stephanie Gruss and Officer Adrian Todd are on probation.  Background checks on officer 

candidates Joseph Benoit and Anthony Edwards are not done. 

 

Chief Aaron Olson gave the Commissioners a presentation on the FBINA training he attended.  

 

Motion to Convene into Closed Session: 

It was moved by Commissioner Stevenson and seconded by Commissioner Skorlinski to convene into 

closed session pursuant to Wis.Stat.sec. 19.85(1)c, for the purpose of interviewing a candidate for 

appointment to the Department’s Assistant Police Chief position.  

 

Reconvene into Regular Session:  

The Commission reconvened at 8:35a.m.  

 

It was moved by Commissioner Skorlinski and Seconded by Commissioner Kemps to recommend that 

Captain Jeffrey Bernice be promoted to the Assistant Chief position.  All voted in favor of the motion.   

 

New Business:  None 

 

Adjournment: 

It was moved by Commissioner Stevenson and seconded by Commissioner Skorlinski to adjourn.  All 

voted in favor of the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 8:39 a.m. 

 

Next Regular Meeting:  December 4, 2019 

 

 Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

 

    Gilbert H. Mueller, Secretary  


